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March 2014 Bulletin - Patricia Keller, Editor

The LWV is a nonpartisan organization that encourages the informed and active participation of citizens in government and influences public policy through education and advocacy.  Membership in the League is open to women and men of voting age.  Annual dues, not tax deductible, are $45 individual, $60 for two in one household and $24 for students.  To join, send your check to:  Ann Spear, Treasurer, 706 Ridgewood Road, Huntington, WV  25701.  Check is to be made out to the League of Women Voters of the Huntington Area.

MARCH 17 DRINKING WATER PROTECTION MEETING/ANNUAL MEETING:  

At 7 pm the League will sponsor a meeting on SWAP (Source Water Assessment and Protection) for the public. The meeting will be at the Beverly Hills Presbyterian Church, 469 Norway Ave.

Preceding the SWAP program we will conduct our annual meeting to elect officers and adopt the budget and continuing local positions (program); we will serve refreshments.

We were all disturbed about the chemical spill into the Elk River, 1 ½ miles above Charleston’s drinking water plant’s intake. We have seen the confusion, fears, and disorders in people’s lives.

The Elk River accident points out several major problems – Freedom Industries’ not maintaining its tanks, the lack of DEP inspections of the Freedom Industries facility, Freedom’s tardiness in informing the water company of the leak, West Virginia American Water Company’s lack of knowledge of the contaminant’s potential harm, and the lack of a community plan to protect the drinking water sources. 

But if a SWAP program had been fully implemented, the spill probably would have been prevented. The Safe Drinking Water Act includes the SWAP program to protect drinking water plants from contaminated source waters. The assessment includes finding potential contaminant threats to drinking water sources and evaluations on whether it is likely that the source water can become contaminated. Particular concerns are on the pollutants in the Zones of Critical Concern, areas of the source water that are close to the water plant’s intakes. Communities can follow up with management plans that will protect their source waters and contingency plans on how to respond to accidents. 

The SWAP for Huntington’s drinking water plant was developed in 2003 by the West Virginia Bureau for Public Health Office of Environmental Health Services Environmental Engineering Division. The water plant and community did not follow up with a management plan. Huntington’s SWAP may be accessed at http://www.wvdhhr.org/oehs/eed/swap/ or by contacting Helen Gibbins, gibbins@frontier.com.

Speakers at the League’s meeting will be the state managers of the SWAP program and Stan Mills from the Cabell-Huntington Health Dept. 

We hope that concerned citizens will learn about the SWAP program and how to proceed with developing a plan to protect our drinking water supplies. 

CALENDAR

March 17 - Meeting at Beverly Hills Presbyterian Church

  6 pm - Annual Meeting  

  7 pm - Drinking Water Protection Meeting

April 16 –Huntington High School and the League Candidates Meeting

April 22 – Woodlands and the League Candidates Meeting

May 1 – Southside Neighborhood Assn. and the League Candidates Meeting

PROPOSED LOCAL PROGRAM

LOCAL GOVERNMENT

a. Support of the improvements in the quality of recreation in the Huntington area.

b. Support of improvement in the quality of education.

c. Support of the council-manager form of government.

d. Support of comprehensive land use planning.

e. Support of the improvement of solid waste management.

ELECTION PROCEDURES

Support of measures to improve the election process.

HUMAN RESOURCES

Support of improvement of juvenile court procedures and support agencies.

TAXES AND FINANCE

a. Support of funding for parks and recreation in the Huntington area.

b. Support of funding for Volunteer Fire Departments VFD) by those who are served by the VFDs.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT

President – Helen Gibbins

1st VP – Martha Woodward

Secretary – Julie Damewood

Directors – 2yr terms – Betty Barrett, Violette Eash, Carol Polan

Director – 1 yr term – Terri Waldeck

Nominating Com 2015 – Karen Nance, Chair, Portia Warner, Julie Damewood

(Carry over board members - 

2nd VP - Wendy Thomas

Treasurer - Ann Speer

Directors - Laura Deveny, Jeannette Rowsey.)
PROPOSED BUDGET 2014-15 

EXPENDITURES

A.  Operating Costs

 1.  Maintenance of Equipment   $60

 2.  General Supplies                    50

 3. Meeting Places                      100

 4.  Equipment                 
        0    $210

B.  Board and Administration

 1.  President                                10

 2.  Secretary                                10

 3.  Treasurer                                10

 4.  Board Tools & Expenses        25

 5.  Administrative Committees

      a. Finance                              50

      b. Membership/Meetings     100

      c. Public Relations                 10     215

C.  Delegates/Travel

 1.  Annual meeting                      25

 2. State Convention/Council     

3.  National Convention                 0       25

D. Financial Support for LWVUS & LWVWV

 1.  WV PMP $11 & $5.50         594.                                                      

 2.  US PMP-$30 & $15           1665    2259

E.  Bulletin                                             750          

F.  Educational Activities

 1. Publications & videos            50

 2.  Program Committees

      a. National                           10

      b. State                                10

      c. Local                                25

 3. Voters Service     

      a. Elections                         100 

      b. Outreach                                 30       225

G.  Position Support

 1.  Publications -LWV Positions 10

 2.  Action Activities                     10       20

 

Total                                                 $3704

ANTICIPATED INCOME

Dues     

           2300
   

Reimbursement from LWVWV for new dues  




             110

Contributions                           500

Interest                                      10

Reserves                                 784         

Total                                                 $3704     

EXPLANATION

B-1, 2, 3, 4 family care, mileage, meals, transportation, , copying, postage, publications, long distance, misc. 

B-3 thank you notes, dues notices, supplies

B-5-b membership flyers, refreshments

D – PMP is “per member payment”, half price to second member of the same household or a student

F-1 Public Officials; Guide to Legislature; Election Information; Bill of Rights bookmarks

F-3b Books donated; Speeches to other organizations

Dues - $25-students; $45-individuals; $60 household

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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